
N O V E M B E R ,  2 0 1 6

T E A M  M E M B E R S :
RON ADAMSKI,

ELLEN WINN-GOLOMSKI,
DARCY LOOMIS

BOB MEDO, DOREEN PELTIER

F A C I L I T Y  S E R V I C E S
A N N I V E R S A R I E S

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE
FOLLOWING EMPLOYEE

WHO IS CELEBRATING AN
ANNIVERSARY AT UWSP IN

NOVEMBER

FRED HOPFENSPERGER
Inventory Control

Coordinator, Advanced
35 years of service

THANK YOU
FOR YOUR SERVICE FRED!

On Monday, 
September 24th, 
members of the 
Grounds and 
Maintenance work 
units fell an old 
ash tree from in 
front of the Old 
Main building.



The legend of the Edmund Fitzgerald remains the most mysterious and 
controversial of all shipwreck tales heard around the Great Lakes. Her 
story is surpassed in books, film and media only by that of the Titanic. 
Canadian folksinger Gordon Lightfoot inspired popular interest in this 
vessel with his 1976 ballad, “The Wreck of the Edmund Fitzgerald.”

The Edmund Fitzgerald was lost with her entire crew of 29 men on Lake 
Superior November 10, 1975, 17 miles north-northwest of Whitefish 
Point, Michigan. Whitefish Point is the site of the Whitefish Point Light 
Station and Great Lakes Shipwreck Museum. The Great Lakes Shipwreck 
Historical Society (GLSHS) has conducted three underwater expeditions 
to the wreck, 1989, 1994, and 1995.

At the request of family members surviving her crew, Fitzgerald’s 200 
lb. bronze bell was recovered by the Great Lakes Shipwreck Historical 
Society on July 4, 1995. This expedition was conducted jointly with the 
National Geographic Society, Canadian Navy, Sony Corporation, and 
Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of Chippewa Indians. The bell is now on display in 
the Great Lakes Shipwreck Museum as a memorial to her lost crew.

- Courtesy of www.shipwreckmuseum.com

WHEN THE SKIES OF NOVEMBER TURN GLOOMY...

Edmund Fitzgerald Courtesy of Roger LeLievre

Congratulations to all those that 
correctly identified the location imaged 
in the photograph above.  This fire 
escape can be found on the north side 
of Nelson Hall.  The correct entry drawn 
belongs to Travis Olsen who will be 
receiving a certificate for a free snack 
or soda from T.E.A.M.  Congratulations 
Travis!

Be looking for more visual trivia in 
upcoming editions of the “T.E.A.M. 
Huddle”!  Thank you all for your 
participation.

Say Pardner... there’s still time to sign 
up to bring some of your famous soup 
or chili to the 5th Annual Chili & Soup 
Feed!  Perhaps bringing a dessert or 
crackers is more your thing!  Please see 
the sign up sheets at M&M and Nelson 
Hall to participate.  Go on now, 
giddyup!

T.E.A.M. is also looking for new 
members so if you’d like to lend a hand 
planning fun and creative events for all 
of Facility Services to enjoy... please 
contact a current T.E.A.M. member or 
your supervisor for details.  Thank you!
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